ALASKA PEACE OFFICERS ASSOCIATION



Business Manager

Joseph Young Anchorage

Board of Directors

Angella Long, President Wasilia

John Lucking, Vice President - Sciactna

Leo Brandlen, Pasi President Anchorage

Kim Wannamaker, Member Kenai

Pres. Kenai Chapter

Dan French, Member

Anchorage Pres. Anchorago Chapter

John Jansen, Member Mat-Su

Mat-Su Pres. Mat-Su Chapter

Jim Janke, Merobor - Repbanks Pros. Ranhest North Chapter

Den Bonne, Member Juneau Pros. Capital City Chapter

AU Charlion, Member -Ketch kan Presi Erst City Chapter

President City Unapper Matt Betzen, Meniber

- Underska Pres. Alectian Islands Shapter

Products Sander Merbour - Woods Proj. Wood entitles gover P.O. Box 240106 Anchorage, Alaska 99524-0106

Phone (907) 277-0515

Fax (907) 272-5355

February 17, 2009

Representative Berta Gardner House of Representatives State Capitol Juneau AK 99801-1182

Dear Representative Gardner:

On behalf of the Alaska Peace Officers Association (APOA), I would like to thank you for introducing HB 15, an act prohibiting the use of cellular telephones by minors when driving a motor vehicle; and providing for an effective date.

The APOA State Board's Legislative Committee recently reviewed this proposed legislation and unanimously decided to offer conditional support of this bill. We'd ask that it be amended to include all drivers and not be restricted to just minors. There is now empirical data showing that cell phone conversations (whether handheld or not) put the driver and other motorists at significant risk. A number of other states have now passed legislation outlawing the practice for all drivers, regardless of age.

We thank you for addressing this issue and urge you to consider expanding the bill to include all drivers. Please contact the APOA office in Anchorage at 277-0515, if there is anything our organization can do to assist in the passage of this bill.

Sincerely

Angella Long
State President